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               Members of the Wild Trout Trust

         MARCH  2010  Newsletter

                                   Website: http://wwffg.tripod.com/
10th March Meeting  - Jim Williams - Nymphing and Dry Fly Techniques.
Around this time last year Jim gave us an absorbing talk on his brand of furled leaders and casting. He is a great orator and it is obvious that he loves the sport of fishing with a passion. He is a qualified casting and fishing instructor.   We are pleased to welcome him again.
Jim opened the evening by showing us an unusual fly rod, built in Japan for the US market. This fly fishing pole is called a TENKARA, has no rod rings or a reel seat and is telescopic extending to about 12’. One ties a leader on to the tip of this river rod. This product is becoming very popular with the Americans but our Speaker found it difficult to use. 
Jim’s very enlightening topic covering many new techniques using 10/12foot, weight 2/3 rods using short lines.
Jim introduced some new innovative ideas, ranging from weight-shot for the tippet to plastic-tubing- multicoloured indicators to a sliding plastic ‘grommit’ for tying on droppers.

There is so much new stuff coming onto the market now, that a Novice would be really confused without guidance. 

One of his most successful dry flies was passed around, a size 20 hook, cleverly tied with some wisps of black cul-de-canard.

One or two of our traditional flyfishing Members  were a bit shocked by some of the methods Jim was suggesting. We were given the impression that coarse fishing techniques were encroaching upon our traditional way of flyfishing, but Jim said if you want to catch fish then you must try out these new ideas!
He emphasised that ‘dragging’ a dryfly across the flow of a river was not on – except understandably for the sedge.
 ‘Fish the fly for four seconds on the water is all that is needed then cast again’.
Jim showed us his favourite rod, an Orvis Helios, 9.5ft weight 3, which he described as an excellent rod and would recommend highly.
Jim Williams was full of excitement and brio in his presentation and could have gone on  way into the wee hours of the morning.
14th April Meeting – 
William Arney is an apiarist having a life-long interest in Beekeeping and will be here to give us a talk on this subject. His bees make delicious honey, it’s worth asking him to sell you a pot. William assures us that he will not be bringing a swarm of bees along for demonstration purposes. 

You know, they don’t call him the ‘Bee Whisperer’ for nothing!   
A very interesting evening ahead of us.
OH YES!  YOU GET CULTURE HERE…
The following poem was written by John Betjeman, the former Poet Laureate. He was an avid enthusiast of railways but in particular steam engines, as installed in the steam trains of his day. 
This is evident in the last line of his poem. 

In 1969, ‘they’ tried to close Dilton Marsh Halt; part of the Dr Beeching rationalisation of the railways? However a protest group successfully saved its closure and it is still open to this day. Betjeman wrote this work to commemorate that success. You will note that ‘us fishermen’ had some part in the local action taken. Be proud! :-

Dilton Marsh Halt 
Was it worth keeping the Halt open,

We thought as we looked at the sky,

Red through the spread of the cedar-tree,

With the evening train gone by.

Yes, we said, for in Summer the anglers use it,

Two and sometimes three

Will bring their catches of rods and poles and perches

To Westbury, home for tea.

There isn’t a porter. The platform is made of sleepers.

The guard of the last train puts out the light

And high over lorries and cattle the Halt unwinking

Waits through the Wiltshire night
O housewife safe in the comprehensive churning

Of the Warminster launderette!

O husband down at the depot with car in car-park!

The Halt is waiting yet.

And when all the horrible roads are finally done for,

And there’s no more petrol left in the world to burn,

Here to the Halt from Salisbury and from Bristol

Steam trains will return.                            Courteny
BOBS BITS…….
Sunday 11th April ’10   The Spinnaker Cup Competition
We are fishing for the Spinnaker Cup at The Lake at Sutton Bingham near Yeovil.  As it’s a bit of a drive we shall start fishing at 9:30am to weigh-in at 4:30pm.

 Members need to buy a 5 fish bank ticket from the Lodge
This will cost £18.  (£15 for concessions). 

Sandwiches and flasks will be the order of the day. 

There is a good fishing lodge with a seating area plus a vending machine for tea, soup and coffee, etc. There is a fish cleaning room and also a shower!
 Past years have proved that April fishes extremely well at Sutton Bingham, so we should with luck, catch limit bags. Flies such as the Montana , Mallard and Claret and Diall Bach do very well there.

Sutton Bingham Lake is situated some 4 miles south of Yeovil. It can be approached from the A37 Dorchester Road. Sat. Nav. Users – BA22 9QH.
Finally, there is a fine bottle of Wine for the capture of the heaviest trout on the day! 

Hope to see you all there. Any queries give Robert a shout! He won the cup last year, so who’s going to take it off him!!?
Thursday April 1st is the start of the brown trout fly fishing  season on the River Frome and our Devon Rivers.   Good luck!

Don’t forget to renew your EA rod licence.
 Season April 1st 2010 to 31st March 2011.

Non-migratory trout, char, freshwater fish (coarse fish) and eels…. £27

Senior  Concession £18.00.         Junior Concession…..£5.
Salmon and migratory trout (sea trout)…………..£72. 
Can re-new on line or at the Post Office.
Mole Hunt!
   Further to my note in last months Newsletter, Andy and Brian have       produced a plan shown below for their forthcoming visit to Devon. If interested in this adventure, please contact Andy Moore at : andrewmoore627@btinternet.com,    ONLY 3 PLACES LEFT.
WWFFG Devon + Mole Visit on Friday 4th + Saturday 5th June 2010.

Maximum 6 rods (three already taken).

The waters will be split into 3 beats & fished in teams of two rods.
We will draw lots for beats + partner on first day, and then rotate beats so that everybody has fair opportunity to fish all of our waters.
Beat 1: Mole from Alswear to Grilstone Bridge, Beat 2: Mole from Grilstone Bridge to South Molton, Beat 3: Yeo from Grilstone Bridge to Bish Mill – I will fine tune the start/stop of beats so that all are roughly of equal length. 

Itinerary:    Day 1
Leave Bath at approx 6.00am, drop off bags at hotel, draw lots for beats, and head straight for the river bank.
Stop for lunch & then option of either fishing through the afternoon into early evening for brownies, or have an afternoon siesta & fish at night for sea trout – Depending on conditions.
Retire to local pub for food + drink, etc. 

Day 2

Early breakfast at hotel, rendezvous on the river bank, and fish all morning.   Stop for lunch.  Fish through afternoon into early evening.
Return home. 

Examples of Local Hotels + B&B’s (More to be found on Google): 

The George Hotel (Tel: 01769 572514) – Rooms from £60 per night. 
Belgrave B&B (01769 573446) – Rooms from £35 per night (I stayed here last year. A friendly couple, cracking breakfast + sell own honey).
Woods farm B&B (01769 551784) – Rooms from £30 per night.
Spearfield House B&B (01769 573054) – Rooms from £27.50 per night.
                                   0o0o0o0o0
Our friends at the Wild Trout Trust are engaged in some Fund Raising, here are the details…..
WILD TROUT TRUST

 NEW FUND RAISING EVENT FOR 2010
THE THREE FLY CHALLENGE AT MEON SPRINGS FISHERY, HAMPSHIRE. 
www.meonsprings.com
 on Saturday 29th May 2010
 

09.00 start until 16.00 weigh-in, in aid of the Wild Trout Trust 
(Reg. Charity no 1077041 www.wildtrout.org) .

 

A new event for 2010. The three fly challenge is a fishing tournament that will test your skills and catching ability as you will only be able to use three flies (one at a time), these  will be provided on the day:-

 

Kites Imperial dry  (3 points per fish)

Black buzzer (2 points per fish)

Pheasant tail nymph (1 point per fish)

 

Points will be awarded according to the fly used and the weight of the fish, ie. a 3LB fish caught using the dry Kites Imperial would score 9 points (3 points X 3LB =9), a 3LB fish caught using the pheasant tail would score 3 points (1 point X 3LB=3) and so on. The angler with the highest number of points will win a new Orvis Rod with many other runners up prizes. A raffle will also be held at lunch time. Breakfast and a cooked lunch will also be provided.

 

If you would like to attend you will be helping the Wild Trout Trust a charity that was formed in 1995 to conserve wild trout throughout the UK and Ireland by encouraging people to protect and restore their habitat. Cost of the event will be £80 (to include Breakfast, Lunch, 4 fish ticket and flies). 

If you would like to attend the 'Three Fly Challenge', please send a cheque for £80 made payable to ‘The Wild Trout Trust', enclosing your details.
Closing date for entries is Sat 15th of May 2010.

Please send to Neil Mundy, Pine View, Forest Road, Denmead, HANTS.  PO7 6UA 
E-Mail: ncmundy@wildtrout.org /     Tel: 0758 4038210.
Please print and pin to your notice board
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WEST WILTS FLYFISHERS GUILD

Programme of Club Events

2010                                                     

	      MONTH
	    CLUB EVENINGS
	           FISHING & SOCIAL

	
	
	

	
	
	

	March
	  10th Jim Williams - Nymphing and Dry Fly Techniques 
	Skittles & cold buffet – Friday 26th…    (confirmed)        

	April
	 14th  William Arney  -          ‘Honey Bees’
	 11th – Spinnaker Cup – Sutton Bingham. Fish 9:30am to 4:30pm  (C)

	May
	12th - Jon Jonik –Sea Trout- Tierra del Fuego  ‘At the bottom of the world’ (C)
	 16th  – Chew Boat Cup (confirmed)

7 boats booked. 10:00 to 6:15pm – 
2 seats left – book with Robert

	June
	   Meeting 9th Speaker- David Little -‘Hostages’.       
	 6th - J.Turk Shield – Avon Springs
Fish 9:00am to 2:00pm

	July
	          No Meeting
	  14th -  Fullingbridge Visit.   (C)
Free BBQ.    Fishing from 3:00pm

	August
	            No Meeting
	

	September
	Meeting 8th   Speaker –

Derrick Jones – Devon Rivers update & casting demo (C)                      
	 26th – Blagdon Bank for Blagdon Mug (for largest fish)   

	October
	Meeting 13th Speaker –
Doug Tilley – EA Fisheries Officer 
	 24th  Christmas Hamper Comp.- Mill Farm. 9:00 to 3:00pm.
 29th Friday -  Ladies Night (C)

	November

December
	Meeting 10th – Forum -chaired by Colin, incl. JDC  R.Tweed  fishing.

          No Meeting
	Rivers Meeting –Thursday 4th  (C)




TBA = To be announced.     TBC = To be confirmed.   C= Confirmed

Chew Valley Lake has opened its waters for trout fishing on 16th March. Blagdon and the Barrows a week later on 23rd March.  Here’s hoping they will fish better this season than last!

There are still 2 seats available on our Chew Cup Boat Competition Day on Sunday 16th May.   Please contact Robert if interested in attending.
######
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More precisely, your Guild needs your subscriptions!
Our annual subs became due on 10th February 2010, and there are still a few payments outstanding. No increase this year. The subscriptions  are:- 

· Annual Guild Membership only - £35.

· Annual Guild Membership and River Fishing - £100.

· Coarse fishing only - £60.

Please send your cheques made payable to WWFFG to your Treasurer, 
Mike Harris, 2 Elm Croft, St Saviours Road, Bath. BA1 6SE, 
as soon as possible so that we can close the membership list for this year.
~~~~~~~~~~~~

A Fly-tying course for Members is being considered for 2011.
We would need a minimum of 4 Members and fly tying materials would be supplied. We would hold three course evenings, on Wednesdays the 19th & 26th January and the 2nd February at the Shaw Hotel. No charge for the sessions but there would be a nominal fee for the hire of the room. Please inform the Chairman or Committee Member at one of our Meetings if you wish to attend.

                                                                    This feather not for fly-tying
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HAPPY FISHING….BOB
PS.
From Ireland where driving while under the influence is considered a sport, comes this story. 
Recently a routine police patrol was parked outside a bar in Donegal Town . After last orders, the officer noticed a man leaving the bar was so apparently intoxicated that he could barely walk. The man stumbled around the parking lot for a few minutes, with the officer quietly observing. 

After what seemed an eternity, in which he tried his keys on five different vehicles, the man managed to find his car and fall into it. He sat there for a few minutes as a number of other patrons left the bar and drove off. 

Finally he started the car, switched the wipers on and off; it was a fine, dry summer night, flicked the blinkers on and off a couple of times, honked the horn and then switched on the lights. He moved the vehicle forward a few inches, reversed a little, and then remained still for a few more minutes as some more of the other patrons' vehicles left. 

At last, when his was the only car left in the parking lot, he pulled out and drove slowly down the road. The police officer, having waited patiently all this time, now started up his patrol car, put on the flashing lights, and promptly pulled the man over and administered a breathalyser test. 

To his amazement, the breathalyser indicated no evidence that the man had consumed any alcohol at all! Dumbfounded, the officer said, 'I'll have to ask you to accompany me to the police station. This breathalyser equipment must be broken.' 

'I doubt it,' said Paddy , truly proud of him self. 'Tonight I'm the designated decoy!
<((((><
   PPS.  Have you got any suitable jokes for future Newsletters? Please send them to Robert. I’m running out!  Thanks.
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